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                                                                   Weekly Update
                                                           Friday 3rd September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that this finds you and your loved ones continuing to stay safe and well.
I appreciate that the national rise in positive cases will be on the minds of many of you as we head towards the weekend.  You will be aware from communication from both Midlothian Council and school, that guidance from Scottish Government and NHS around Self-Isolation and Contact Tracing has changed as of 9th August 2021.  Please be assured the team at St Andrew’s are following these revised procedures extremely closely, and are liaising regularly with our NHS colleagues and implementing their advice as required.
Many thanks to our parents and carers for your continued support of our Health and Safety routines, and for your patience and understanding as we move forward in the new term. We are very appreciative of the many parents and carers who have conveyed messages of support for both our pupils and staff team.  It is heartening to know that our school community is remaining strong during these challenging times.
For those who may have questions, regarding Self-Isolation and Contact Tracing – I would again direct you to the advice in the Warn and Inform letter and my follow-up letter of 1st September.   Both contain links to the Scottish Government guidance which is being followed by all schools and ELC settings.  Should you have a question specific to St Andrew’s then please contact our school office who, as always, will do their utmost to assist you.  Should you require to discuss a matter further, then I will endeavour to contact you as soon as is practicable.  As always, we appreciate your patience and courtesy when engaging with our staff team.  We are all here to help.

For those pupils who are currently isolating at home, class teachers have posted Learning Grids on the St Andrew’s PS website.  The grids contain a variety of learning activities for your child to complete, should they feel well enough. The grids are a temporary replacement for Google Classroom, while the platform is upgraded by the Midlothian Digital Team.  We hope to have it available to all leaners as soon as possible.  Should your child require any stationery or password reminders, please do not hesitate to contact us and we will be happy to help.  

Kind regards
Joanne Hunter                                                                                                                                  Acting Leader of Learning
